Hamlin Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting minutes

October 1, 2014

Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM

Members in attendance:  S. Evans, K. Keck, C. Hungerford, M Ballerstein, B. Beardsley, D. Emens, Librarian: K. Hughes-Dennett
Guest Presenter:  Cheyenne and parent, Craig Zaremba of 4 Blossomdale Circle Hamlin, NY.
Motion made by C. Hungerford, to accept the September minutes seconded by – M. Ballerstein. Carried.

Girl Scout Gold Award project:  Cheyenne Zaremba presented her project to the library trustees for approval to achieve the Girl Scout Gold Award, (similar to Eagle Scout).  She will build, paint, and install an exterior bench along the front walk to the library entrance.  The inspirational bench will be 6 feet long, with a sign board backing, brightly painted and very durable.  It will be secured in concrete with crusher run around the base eliminating weeding.  The trustees then went out to view the location but we will need to make sure no wiring is in the way.  Motion made by D. Emens to approve, seconded by C. Hungerford.  Approved.  Should be underway October 2.
1. Financial report: C. Hungerford
· Carolyn explained the work that needs to be completed and by whom.  We are waiting on an HVAC controller which is ordered with Carl Rath doing the installation.  The security system is yet completed.  Whitney East as general contractor is just about done.  Mark stated that the library needs to have on file any equipment having operation manuals.  Mark suggested we need to hold some monies back until all work is completed.  We have not received the $46,000 from the New York State grant as of the October meeting.  Motion made by M. Ballerstein to retain monies from contractors, seconded by C. Hungerford.  Carried. 

· Parking lot discussion:  Suggested we need a “Caution Children Crossing” sign as families come to the library or to the playground.
· Motion made by M. Ballerstein, seconded by D. Emens to fence in utilities by New York State Fence.  Motion carried.

2 .Library Director's Report:
Bills seem smaller with one more rent bill.  Expenses presented.  We are at 78% of the budget, should be at 74%.  Kay has added more hours scheduling her staff to overlap coverage at the library.  A discussion also around the plaza’s common’s fees.  C Hungerford made a motion to accept this report, sconded by D. Emens.  Carried.
3. Clerk-of-the-Works: Charlie Hungerford
Congratulations to the staff, volunteers and movers as we opened September 22, 2014.  Very pleased as all systems passed.  Thanks from Charlie to all involved in this project.  It was a phenomenal and “truly” rewarding experience.  We have our Certification of Occupancy.  Time to pursue retainer held by state, Carolyn will proceed.  Motion by B. Beardsley seconded by D. Emens to accept with most sincere thanks to Clerk Hungerford.  Carried.

4.  Director’s Report:
Circulation was down as library was closed.  Invitations for the Opening Celebration will be done by C. Hungerford, Kay and Bunnie, with a meeting at the library on October 25 at 10 a.m.  On the last Saturday of the month Food Link dispenses food at Life Solutions which would  block our parking lot.  Sue will talk with liaison Dave Rose to remedy situation if possible.  Kay would like to have a staff meeting once a month on a Monday afternoon from 4 to 6 p.m.  She will have an agenda.  Motion made by D. Emens to approve, seconded by C. Hungerford.  Carried.  This will be the second Monday of the month.

Library Art Décor:  Children’s area will have appropriate children’s posters.  McGrath picture will be on the west wall between two windows in the computer area.  Seniors will use community room on Wednesday afternoon (1-4 p.m.) for cards.  Kay needs chairs with rollers for the computer stations.  Kay will bring prices to the next meeting.
Kay brought up the library’s hold policy for trustee discussion.  Motion was made for tentative approval to remove hold a the Director’s discretion by D. Emens, seconded by M.  Ballerstein.  Carried.  Motion made by M. Ballerstein, seconded by D. Emens to accept director’s report.  Carried.

Library Keys:  We need a list of staff, their phone and cell phone numbers and who has keys.  Kay will get that to us.  Mark will deal with remaining bill from CPL.  He will need a copy of the bill and items that were missed or neglected.  Utilities and Lee Larkin will be notified as to discontinuance of service at the old library location on November 1, 2014.  B. Beardsley will send a letter and a reminder to Lee Larkin.  Norm will contact the Monroe County consortium for activating.

President Sue Evans will be retiring at the end of this year from the Board of Trustees where she has served our town since the library’s creation.  How grateful we are to her and her leadership.  Former trustee Jeannie Brightly expressed interest in the trustee opening.  Sue will contact her.

Motion to adjourn by K. Keck, seconded by D. Emens at 8:54 p.m.  Carried.

Respectfully submitted

Bunnie Beardsley
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